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To Teachers, Parents and Guardians of Students, and Students
From PTA Chairperson
Date Tuesday, April 1, 2014
Circular No. 140401-1
Subject Innovation and Publishing Team — Volunteer Recruitment

Dear Teachers, Parents & Students,

Thank you very much for your endless support, participation and sharing in Parent-Teacher Association activities.

2014 marked the 12" group of PTA Executive Committee. It also marked the era of pervasive technology. In
order to strengthen the communication between parents and teachers, the PTA has approved the strategy to
upgrade the official website, implement technologies to facilitate interactions between members and
streamline the operation. While resources will be diverted to focus on this strategy, we also need additional
resources to maintain the current publishing operation.

To meet the above objective, the PTA is forming an “Innovation & Publishing Team”. We are recruiting
teacher, parent and student volunteers who are talented or interested in innovation, ICT and publishing to join
this team and contribute in this mission. Teacher and Parent volunteers will mainly focus on defining theme
and direction of contents, conducting interviews, taking event photos and videos, collecting submissions,
proof-reading, arranging production and distribution. By joining this team, teachers and parents would have
more chances to understand the school and their students. There are also more opportunities to share
knowledge and experience in education and parenting. Members may also further contribute by joining the
PTA Ex-co through upcoming elections.

On the other hand, Student volunteers will be assigned tasks related to system installation, coding and
testing, system support, media recording and editing. This is an invaluable opportunity for student volunteers
to receive training and gain hands on experience in the fields of ICT and Publishing. At the end of the service
term a certificate will be awarded to each of the volunteer members involved. This would be a good reference
for students who would like to pursuit further study and career in related fields.

The terms of the “Innovation & Publishing Team” will be aligned to those of the PTA Ex-co. For 2014 we
would like to finish volunteer selection and team formation by end of April.  All work will be planned around the
school calendar.

For nominations and enquiries please submit your name, contact number and e-mail address via email or fax to the
Parent-Teacher Association. Email: hkmadavidlkpc.pta@gmail.com; Fax: 2626 9311

Regards,

el

Ms Lee Sau Kam, Corla
Chairperson of the 12" Executive Committee of the Parent-Teacher Association (2013-14)



